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Letter from the Manse 
 

Dear Friends, 

What are you looking forward to this Christmas? Being with Family, visiting 

friends, opening your gifts on Christmas Day, turkey and all the trimmings or 

simply the programmes on television! 

For the majority of people in Scotland today, that is exactly what Christmas 

means to them. For many within your own families and circle of friends, that 

is what Christmas means for them. Yet, for those without families, for those 

far from home, for those who have little cash to spare and much debt on their 

minds, the season that is meant to be jolly can be a nightmare! The more the 

advertisements ñsellò a very commercial Christmas, the more that others feel removed and isolated from 

the event. I am sure that there will be many in Uddingston who will be glad when it is ñall overò! 

Of course, the real reason for this special season is so different from what the secular world has to offer. 

The Gospel of Luke tells us that Mary sang a song of joy to God, her Saviour, as she glorified the Lord 

and rejoiced in what the Mighty One had done for her. Elizabeth, the mother of John the Baptist, was 

filled with joy when her cousin Mary came to visit her with the news of what had happened. As you read 

the story in Luke 1:26 ff, time and again you read of people being filled with joy at the promise and 

actual coming of Jesus Christ into the world. The shepherds returned to their fields 

ñ...glorifying and praising God for all the things they had heard and seen, which were just as 

they had been told.ò - Luke 2:20 

In truth, to celebrate Christmas without Christ is to miss out on the whole point of the festive season. 

Like a bell, with the clapper taken out of it, Christmas becomes a soul-less imitation of the real thing. 

That is why it is so important that like the shepherds, and Elizabeth and Mary herself, we make time to 

read, reflect and meet with the Saviour who is Christ the Lord. It is only when we dig down and take in 

the wonder of God taking frail flesh and entering our world, that we can truly know the salvation that 

God has ñé.raised up for us in the house of his servant Davidé...the tender mercy of God by 

which the rising sun will come to us from heaven.ò Luke 1:69/78 

Can I encourage you to look forward to discovering more of these things over this Christmas? Then, 

and only then, will you discover that wonder of what it is all aboutða wonder that transcends whatever 

family, friends, gifts and food we may, or may not, have! 

Wishing you a blessed Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

Yours in the love of Christ, 

ò...glorifying and praising God for all the 

things they had heard and seen, which were 

just as they had been told.ó 

    Luke 2 v 20  
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Family and Childrenôs Worker 

How are you settling into your post here at Park Church? 
 

I canôt believe that almost three months have passed now since I began 

my post at Park Churchðitôs been a very fast few months. Already I feel 

so settled into the post, and feel Iôm finding my feet as relationships are 

built up, not just with children and young people but with the wider 

congregation and within the local schools. And on the plus sideðIôm no 

longer getting lost on the streets surrounding Muiredge Primary (I have a 

very poor sense of direction). As a family we also feel so settled into the 

church family. We have been so encouraged by the warm welcome we have received and the care weôve been 

shown over the past few months. 

 

Tell us a little about your background and how God brought you here. 

 

I grew up going to Church and Sunday School at Chryston Parish Church, but it wasnôt until I was 14 and went to 

an SU camp that I decided to become a Christian and my relationship with God became real to me. From then 

on I was heavily involved in youth work which led to me studying Community Education at Strathclyde University. 

From there I became the Youth Development Worker at Burnside Blairbeth Church. During that time our children 

were born which had a huge impact on my understanding of Church. 

 

For the last four years a huge passion of mine has been to see Churches become a place where children are 

encouraged to worship and actively know Jesus from a very young age, and so teaching our children that you 

are never too young to have a relationship with God. Also, in the last 18 months since Lewis was born I have 

found myself in countless situations where other mums have come to me for pastoral support. This was a real 

eye opener to me of the anxiety and pressure most parents of young children experience. As I considered both 

of these things, I began to realise my time as a youth worker was coming to an end and that God was calling me 

to work primarily with younger children and families. And so after a lot of prayer, Iôm here. 

 

We are greatly enjoying your children's addresses on a Sunday but we know you do so 

much more. Can you share with us what a typical week looks like for you? 
 

On a Sunday, along with the Childrenôs Addresses, Iôve taken on leading the Sunday School, so that has 

involved leading a class every so often, meeting with the team and preparing the rota. Iôm also working with 

others to organise the cr¯che and get a rota in place for that. 

 

Monday night is Connect where I get to hone my skill at the game óDobbleô, as well as studying the Bible with a 

great group of young people. Currently we are working through a series on Apologetics giving the group a real 

opportunity to explore lifeôs difficult questions, but also to equip themselves with answers for when questions 

arise from friends. 

 

Thursday is a day of preparation for me, where I can organise myself for each of the groups I lead. I also have 

the SU club at Muiredge Primary over lunchtime where we meet with 20 children in P6 and 7 for games and a 

time of looking at the Bible together. 

 

On Fridays I have just recently begun running an SU group in Uddingston Grammar at lunchtime. It is a small 

group, but the young people coming are genuinely interested and want to be there. I also have time on Fridays 

for further preparation or for others meetings as they arise. 

 

Every second Saturday I go to the Open to God Prayer time as itôs a great opportunity to meet with others to 

pray for our local schools, our community and the wider world. This quiet time of prayer has become a huge 

support and encouragement for me in an often busy week. 

Karen took up her post in September and shares 
with us here what sheôs been up to so far as well as 
her vision for the future! 
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What have been the highlights so far? 
 

One of the big highlights for me so far was going to the SU 

Lanarkshire weekend away in November with three of the young 

people from Connect. It was such a good opportunity to get to know 

them better as we spent the weekend in the very cold and frosty 

Lendrick Muir playing lots of games and having fun together. 

 

 

Another highlight for me was in the first week of the SU club at 

Muiredge Primary School. I was given a small group of young 

people to work with and come up with a list of rules. Instead, one 

of the boys in my group said ñIôm really starting to believe in God, I 

never used to, but He has really been showing himself to me 

recentlyò. He then went on to ask me how I came to know God 

was real; so there I was, week one of the group and I was able to 

share my story! 

 

 
 

One for fun! What superpower would you like to have 

and why?! 
 

In our house if you say ósuperpowerô you automatically think of Elsa from 

óFrozenô who can make snow. As a big kid at heart, I actually think this 

would be a really fun superpower to have - think of the hours of fun 

building snowmen, making snow angels and having snowball fights! And 

on a practical note Elsa has the power to instantly thaw her snow too, 

which would mean all of the fun of snow without the horrible days of 

slush that follow! 

 

Would you like to share with us the vision God has given you for this post for the 

next three years? 
 

My role here at Park Church is made easier by the years of work that have already gone on within the 

church and the local community. It is because of the hard work and the relationships that have been built up 

over the years that we are now seeing so many opportunities arising within the schools and through 

activities such as MEGA. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is still very early days and so Iôm prayerfully considering the direction of my role; however, to give a brief 

vision, I would say that I hope to support the families within the Church, with a big focus on nurturing the 

children, as well as reaching out and supporting the children, young people and families within our local 

community. 

 

We thank Karen for all she has done so far and look forward to our 

continued partnership in the future as we seek to bring the Good News 

to the younger generation. 


